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GREAT LAKES CHAPTER 

AMERICAN RHODODENDRON 

SOCIETY 
 

PURPOSE 
A nonprofit organization whose aim is to promote in the 
Great Lakes region the objectives of The American Rho-

dodendron Society, to encourage interest in and dissemina-

tion of information about genus rhododendron including 
azaleas; to provide a medium through which all persons 

interested may communicate and operate with others of 

like interest through educational and scientific studies, 

meetings, publications and similar activities. 

 

MEETINGS 

Meetings are held four times each year, on the third week-

end of March, May, August and October, unless otherwise 

indicated. 

 

MEMBERSHIP 
Membership is open to all persons interested in the growth 

and culture of rhododendrons and azaleas as per the Chap-
ter By-Laws.  Those persons interested in becoming a 

member should contact the Membership Chairman, Dr. L. 

Gordon Walters 

 

OFFICERS/BOARD MEMBERS 

President       Dr. Jim Browning     

412.373.8689 

Whippoorwill7@verizon.net 

1st V. Pres.     Chas Wagner                 814.725.1584 

2nd V. Pres.     Steve Krebs                   440.357.5131 

Secretary        Jill Griesse                     740.587.3736 

Treasurer        Linda Stull                     914.922.7612 

lmsgardener@yahoo.com  

Membership Dr. L. G. Walters             724.287.2047 

GLC Newsletter Annette Pizzino         440.248.4583 

Past President   Fred Palmer                 814.371.2079 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Bill Glenn  Don Whitney                6 year term 

Bob Frenzel   Bert Hendley            4 year term 

Blanche Browning                          2 year term 

Margaret Corbin                             2 year term 

 

Lending Library:  Annette & Tony Pizzino  

440.248.4583 

Books: Rhododendrons, azaleas, companion plants, 

and other informative plant info,  plus videos, 

DVD‘s, slides 

Cover: 

Azalea ‗Ben Morrison‖ 

Photo Tony Pizzino National Arboretum April, 2010 

Presidents’s Message 

―For lo, the winter is past, the rain is over and gone, the flowers appear on earth; 

the time of the singing of birds is come.‖    Song of Solomon 

 

This winter, though persistent, has been favorable for the rhodies.  We’ve 

had snow cover for most of December and January but a low temperature 

of only –2F and no warm spells.  The bud set for this year has been excel-

lent promising, so far, a great flower display this spring. 

I hope to see you all at the March meeting at  The Holden Arboretum and 

encourage everyone to bring rhododendrons, azaleas and companion 

plants to help provide for a successful giant plant auction. 

We all have many rhododendrons that bloom and are at their peak at dif-

ferent times throughout the spring season.  In sharing our gardens with 

visitors, we offer only a snapshot, of what is in bloom that day, often miss-

ing entirely our best plants.  With photography we can visually display all 

of these plants at the peak of their bloom through photographic prints or a 

collection of these images on a DVD.  Furthermore, the DVD can be 

placed on our GLC website and shared with the world.  There will be a 

short organizational meeting of those members interested in developing a 

chapter photography interest group between lunch and the beginning of 

the plant auction at this coming meeting. The evening program in March 

will be a showing of ―A spring Walk in Walter’s Woods,‖ Spike and Kaye 

Walter’s DVD of their beautiful garden; a great example of what can be 

achieved in this line. 

Blanche and I are working on arrangements for the May Rhododendron 

Flower Truss Show meeting on Saturday, 21st in Pittsburgh.  Mark your 

schedules. 

Respectively submitted, 

Jim Browning 
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In spite of all the road construction the beauty of the autumn 

leaves made the long ride from home seem short.  The Great 

Lakes Rhododendron Chapter meeting was held on October 9th, 

2010 in the area of Chautauqua, New York. 

First stop, lunch and wine tasting at the Mazza Chautauqua Wine 

Cellar followed by a walking and bus tour of the City of Chau-

tauqua. 

In the 1800‘s the area was completely wooded, the Methodist 

Church set up tents for Bible studies along the river during the 

hot summer months.  Next came the Chautauqua Institution, 

opened in 1874, founded by inventor Miller and John Heyl Vin-

cent.  The Institution is a non-profit continuing education center 

dedicated to the arts.  We had the privilege of touring the Athe-

naeum Hotel at the institution, the historical  Hotel has served 

guests since 1881, this hotel was one of the first to have electric 

lights, ten U.S. Presidents beginning with Ulysses S. Grant have 

visited, this  hotel it has one of the oldest elevators still in use 

today, the main dining room seat‘s 300, serving 75,000 meals in 

nine weeks, (Dress business casual) written on the wall of the 

institute, based on the premise, ―THAT EVERYONE HAS A 

RIGHT TO BE ALL HE CAN BE-TO KNOW ALL THAT HE 

CAN KNOW‖ 

The look of the town to me was Victorian, That look remains the 

same today, as home restrictions remain. The cost of living in 

this exclusive area is rather ―pricey‖, it has been said that some 

residents live on the first floor, renting out their upper floors. 

Thomas Edison stayed here in the ―Miller Cottage‖ belonging to 

the Edison Family. In season the population is near 5,000 but 

only 500 people live there year around. 

The evening‘s activities took place at Webb‘s Captain‘s Table 

Restaurant.  Following a short Business Meeting, 92 plants fur-

nished by Ray Walylko were auctioned off.  Felix Robinson was 

our auctioneer, with help from Dr. Jim Browning, Tony Pizzino, 

and Chas Wagner. After an excellent dinner, Chas Wagner pre-

sented Robert and Kathleen Frenzel with a framed award for 

starting a group that invited people to get together to share their 

gardens with one another, what a lovely idea.   

Chas Wagner introduced the evening speakers, Blossom 

McBrier and Steve Krebs, PhD. They both attended the Interna-

tional Rhododendron Conference in May of 2008, hosted by the 

Scottish Rhododendron Society and the Royal Botanic Garden, 

Edinburgh, Blossom as an attendee, Steven Krebs a speaker.  I 

will share with you some of their ―POWER POINTS‖ presented 

through speech and digital slides. 

  Blossom first: Logan Botanic Garden:  most of the plants are 

native to the Southern Hemisphere,  the climate is very mild in 

the 24 acre garden, exotic plants are grow there, aided by the 3 

sides of the Gulf Stream. She visited The Corsock House and 

gardens which were started in the 12 century. 

 The Muncaster Castle Gardens, built in 1208 still a lived in 

family home. There are 77 acres of 18th Century gardens includ-

ing a ―spectacular‖ collection of Species and hybrid rhododen-

drons.   

The Holker Hall, first house on the site was built in Gray-

thwaite Hall Gardens, the house was started around 1500 but was not 

finished until the 18th century, Graythwaite has a good selection of 

Rhododendrons. Stagshaw Gardens is an 8 acre woodland garden 

with many Rhodies and Azaleas. Holehird Gardens were started in 

the early 20th century.  The gardens were neglected during and after 

World War II, but are now on the road to recovery. 

Steve Kreb‘s subject matter at the International Conference was ―The 

World of Rhododendron‘s‖, I can‘t comment on his speech as I was-

n‘t there, but I heard it through the grapevine that it was excellent and 

very informative.  He visited three gardens: The Royal Botanic Gar-

den Edinburgh: climate warm, founded in the 17 Century; world 

renowned center for the study of plants.   

 Dawyck Gardens: climate warm. Dawyck is one of world‘s finest 

Arboretums. Renowned for it‘s abundance of exotic plants.    Bent-

more Botanic Garden: climate the coldest…….Did I hear right, it 

normally has one hundred inches of rain?  This 140 acre woodland 

garden has over 300 species of Rhododendrons and over one third of 

the worlds conifer species.  Through pictures Steve pointed out the 

use of stone walls in gardens.  

  PROBLEMS: Sudden Oak Death in plants. ―ROOT ROT‖, can it be 

controlled??  Steve believes it CAN.  The disease starts at the top of 

plants. He is presently working with approximately 90 plants; I bet he 

will solve the mystery!! 

 I‘ve gone on much too long; thanks go to Chas Wagner and the Erie 

Rhodie Group for a well planned and very organized meeting. 

OK, one more…..Did you know Birds are unable to smell??  And 

Crows can identify individual human faces???  With that I‘m out of 

here!!! 
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The GLC board met in the upstairs meeting room at Mazza‘s, Chau-

tauqua, NY on 10.09.10. Present: Jim Browning President, Blanche 

Browning, Chas Wagner. Steve Krebs. Annette Pizzino, Linda Stull, 

Margaret Corbin, Spike Walters, Bill Glenn, Don Whitney, Bob 

Frenzel, Bert Hendley. 

It was discussed and decided that Bert Hendley will help set-up a 

method to update and maintain an e-mail system.  Chas Wagner has 

a young man with some tech-savvy expertise to help Linda set this 

up. 

It was decided to have a large plant auction at the March meet-

ing—new format.  All Welcome! 

There was an in-depth discussion regarding the possibility of devel-

oping  CD/DVD‘s of members‘ garden photos, taken through the 

season, hopefully displayed in chronological order. (Website format 

ready for Linda to download.) 

Spike & Kaye Walters‘ ―A Walk in the Walters‘ Woods,‖ DVD is 

available for us to see in the library website at the American Rhodo-

dendron Society.  Bert‘s garden photos will be displayed on our 

website soon. 

Spike made a motion that we offer a one hour seminar from 

1:00—2:00 PM on taking digital photos and how to get them 

from your camera to the GLC website. The possibility of offering 

CEU‟s for this will be looked into.  It is hoped that an offering 

such as this could interest new younger gardeners and potential 

members. 

It was mentioned that the Butler County Community College offers 

on-line courses covering photography. 

The suggestion was made that prices be checked for the—

GoToMeeting.com software. 

 ‗Solar Flare‘ new rhododendron offering from Holden will be devel-

oped by Briggs Nursery, and available for distribution 2012. 

GLC Plant Sale— auction format— will be held at The  Holden 

Arboretum, Saturday March 26, 2011.  See GLC Agenda for times/

events. 

GLC Business Meeting—New time—12:30—1:00 PM 

May 21, will be the GLC Truss Show held in the Pittsburgh area. 

The August meeting is as yet undecided. 

The rest of the day included a fascinating tour of the grounds at 

Chautauqua along with 2 of their gardeners and followed by a large 

plant sale, a delicious dinner and great presentation by Blossom and 

Steve Krebs held at Webb‘s .As usual, a great day.  Thanks to every-

one.—————————————————————————— 

Margaret Corbin generously consented to write-up Chapter‘s Octo-

ber meeting notes—A very special Thank You.   

———————————————————————————-- 

Source: See Page 5 right,  Powdery Mildew Susceptibility of Decidu-

ous Azalea Cultivars    HORTIDEAS, May-June 2010  

Permission granted provide address:  http://users.mikrotec.com/~gwill/ 

Greg and Pat Williams,750 Black Lick Rd., Gravel Switch, KY 40328 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Page 4 

Leach Research Station in full bloom, view new hybrids— March 21, March 22 9am—3pm  Register 

 

Special award for increasing membership, Erie Rhododendron 

Group; presented by Chas Wagner, October 9, 2010.  

Condolences to the Robert Frenzel Family, The Great Lakes Chapter/ARS. 

Always in attendance, Kathleen will be missed.             Photo Kay Walters 
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Powdery Mildew Susceptibility of Deciduous Azalea Cultivars 

The above are ROY Selections, 2010. Recently, Steve Krebs 

gifted ‗Fragrant Star‘ to GLC member dinner attendees. 
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Classic „Glenn Dale‟ Azaleas— Pink Slipped 

Azalea aficionados who know and appreciate 

azaleas—react fervently: 

“Destroying 50 years of Growth” 

―The Rhodo chat line on Yahoo.com was abuzz in early No-

vember with a report about the planned destruction of the Mor-

rison Azalea plantation at the National Arboretum in Washing-

ton, D. C. 

On November 8, 2010, Aaron Cook , President of the Azalea 

Society of America, reported that ―Beginning in the summer of 

2011 a large number of azaleas on the Mt. Hamilton hillside 

will be cut down and the stumps treated with herbicide.‖  Later, 

Ted Stecki, President of the American Rhododendron Society, 

confirmed this information and lamented that, ―This is a big 

loss of azalea history.‖  For current updates, including status of 

nationally recognized Boxwood Collection― 

http://savethe azaleas.org 

http://scholar.lib.vtedu/journals/JARS/v22n4/v22n4magruder.htm 

Reprinted with permission, ―Niagara Rhodo‖ The Niagara Chapter, RSC, 12/10 

————————————————- 

Washington Post article laments narrow vision , shallow 

reasoning in destroying mature, „Glenn Dales,‟  12.10. 2010 

———————————- 

Scott Aker, Garden Unit Leader, U. S. National Arboretum 

Cites, ― slight reduction in financial resources, rising costs and 

inability to deal with “ HUGE OVERFLOW crowds of peo-

ple,” the dreaded „mob‟ that come to view the azaleas each 

spring    Source:  It‘s an Izel World—Izel Blog 12.10.10  Izel Plants.com 

—————————————— 

Don Hyatt, knowledgeable azalea authority and hybridizer:  

 ―They also plan to destroy the National Boxwood Collection, 

an equally irreplaceable collection of rare germplasm, as well 

as the perennial collections in the Boxwood Garden which 

includes the Daffodil, Daylily, and Peony Collections.‖  The 

above is from a forwarded email message to: 

azaleas@yahoogroups.com  rhodo@yahoogroups.com 

——————————- 

Tony and I visited the U.S. National Arboretum on a 

beautiful, warm, spring day, April 30th 2010. The Arbo-

retum was an oasis of color, variety, peace and joy sur-

rounded by a chaotic world. In a world lacking in esthet-

ics, to lose even one  blooming plant—what reason? 

Hank Schannen, RareFind Nursery—‖If I could have 

only one azalea this is the one I would choose.‖  Morri-

son hybrid ‗Ben Morrison.‘.‖( Hank Schannen Deceased 

2009)   See March newletter cover    AMP 

The farther backwards you look, the farther forward you can see. 

Winston Churchill 

Request New Position 

Note from Linda Stull, GLC Webmaster, who in addi-

tion to her successful Webmaster efforts  has gener-

ously, and efficiently fulfilled additional positions of: 

Chapter Treasurer, plant auction recorder, collection of  

individual plant receipts, Dinner reservations, purveyor 

of plants from Ray Walylko—MORE!  Linda‘s pro-

posal, that the GLC Board, ―should consider an appoint-

ment of a Plant Auction Chair to organize, record and 

collect the proceeds of future plant auctions at the 4 

yearly meetings.  The auctions have grown considerably 

in size and it is my opinion that a separate Chair is 

needed. Thank You  for the trust you extended to me.‖ 

Linda will continue to devote her time and energy to 

further the development of the GLC Website 

——————————- 

David Walylko of W. W. Nurseries is looking for a 

member who is currently growing the Rhododendron 

‗Spicy Nutmeg.‘ Please contact David at: 

wwnursery@live.com if you can help. 

I88 Valley Green Drive. Indiana, Pennsylvania 15701-

9001   Phone: 724.349.5653 

                         ——————————- 

COPING  WITH GMOS 

―A growing list of ailments is being found in laboratory 

rats fed GMO foods.  And animals may be wiser than 

people:  given a choice, wild and domestic animals from 

cows and sows to deer, geese and raccoons refuse GMO 

feed.‖  Source:  The Avant Gardener, June, 2010  

 

OFF !        Source: Smithsonian.Com June 2010 

Birch trees borrow bug repellent.  Rhododendrons emit 

airborne compounds that keep away weevils, moths and 

aphids.  Scientists in Finland found that nearby silver 

birches absorbed repellent in their leaves, later released 

it—and suffered less pest damage  than other birches. 

It‘s the first time such interactions have been seen in a 

forest. 

 

Spreading Birdseed under plants can help to control many pests, 

since birds foraging for the seed will also eat insects reports a rhodo-

dendron grower who uses this technique to eliminate root weevils.  

Source: The Avant Gardener  P.O. Box 489  New York, NY  10028  

November 2010                           
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 Send Photos, Linda Stull, lmsgardener@yahoo.com   view GLC website 
www.greatlakesrhodies.org User name—greatlakes  password —maximum
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DATE     Saturday, March 26th,2011 

 

PLACE   The Holden Arboretum 

                 9500 Sperry Road 

                 Kirtland, OH  44094 

                 440.946.4400     holdenarb.org 

HOST      Steve Krebs     skrebs@holdenarb.org 

—————————— 

AGENDA    Following events Reinberger  classroom 

 

9:30 AM—11:30 AM GLC Board Meeting 

 

11:30 AM —12:00 Members Business Meeting 

 

12:00   Lunch on your own—Optional Box Lunch 

 

1:00—2:00 Digital Camera Workshop Spike Walters 

Optional activity, right REGISTER holdenarb.org 

 2:00—5:00 PM  GLC Plant Auction All welcome 

—————————— 

Following events Dino‟s Restaurant 

5:30—6:30  Social Hour  Banquet Room West 

6:30—7:30  Dinner   

 

7;30—8;30  Speaker, Spike Walters 

“A Spring Walk in the Walters‟ Woods” 

—————————— 

Family Style, Dinner Service 

Chicken Marsala, Veal Parmigiana Rigatoni, 

Roasted Potatoes, Veg.Almondine, Dessert, etc. 

 

(    ) Dinners………………………. .$25.00 

(    ) Box Lunch……………………  $8.50 

        (Culinare Pavane— assorted selections) 

Final Total………………………….$........... 
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March 26, 2011 Great Lakes Chapter Plant Auction 

 

Places to Stay: 

Days Inn (Adjacent to Dino‟s) 

4145 State Route 306 

Willoughby, Ohio  44094 

Rooms Dbl. $53.00 plus tax (Held 3.19) 

 

Red Roof Inn             440.946.9872 

Deadline  Tuesday, March 22, 2011 

 

Send Dinner Reservation 

Linda Stull                                lmsgardener@yahoo.com 

13568 Old Lake Road 

East Springfield , PA  16411    Phone   814.922.7612 

Include Name, Address, Phone 

Canadians may pay upon arrival 



GLC March Plant Auction  Saturday, March 26th 2011 

 

 

Register on line at holdenarb.org or by phone 440.602.3833 

This would be a good place to insert a 

short paragraph about your organization. 

It might include the purpose of the organi-

zation, its mission, founding date, and a 

brief history. You could also include a brief 

list of the types of products, services, or 

programs your organization offers, the 

geographic area covered (for example, 

western U.S. or European markets), and a 

profile of the types of customers or mem-

bers served.  

It would also be useful to include a contact 

name for readers who want more informa-

tion about the organization. 

Great Lakes Chapter/ARS 

Annette Pizzino 

34900 Lakeview Drive 

Solon, OHIO 44139-2027 

Forwarded note from Nick Yarmoshuk, ―Niagara Rhodo.‖      Don Hyatt Advises: 

―For those of you who might be passing through the Washington D.C.  (U.S. National Arboretum), this April, I wanted to let you know that the local DC 

chapters of the Azalea Society of American and the American Rhododendron Society are planning a joint field trip to the Arboretum on Tuesday, April 26.  It 

will be in the middle of the day, about 10:00 AM till 2:00 PM, so we avoid rush hour traffic.  This is the week when the early Glenn Dales are usually coming 

into peak bloom.  Come join us if you can or see them on your own.  If we are not successful in our cause, this could be the last chance to do so. 

Wish the azaleas luck!‖ 

Don Hyatt 

McLean, Virginia  

 

(Don Hyatt, Northern Virginia Chapter/ARS, knowledgeable speaker, esteemed hybridizer of native azaleas, and enthusiastic supporter of Glenn Dale azaleas.)    AMP                       

 

Photo Tony Pizzino, April 30, 2010                          


